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Abstract 

Conventional microeconomic theory focuses on price 
as a determinant of demand and uses absolutes. The 
purpose in writing this paper is to present a theory 
of the finn that is more realistic because it uses 
all elements of the marketing mix and further uses 
relative measures such as market share which more 
readily recognize competitive relationships. 

I nt roduct ion 

The purpose in writing this paper is to propose a 
competitive model using relative measures of seller 
behavior and seller performance for the major areas 
of seller interaction. One aspect of this model 
will be the use of the four major areas of the mar­
keting mix: product, price, place and promotion. 
Another aspect will be the use of relative measures 
such as market share, relative price, promotion 
share and so on. The third feature of this approach 
will be a theoretical method of looking at the non­
price part of the marketing mix as a whole. One 
major point is that market share is a powerful anal­
ytical tool (Cooke, 1983b). 

The Marketing Mix: It has been suggested (Cooke, 
1983a, p. 266) that sellers sell and buyers buy a 
marketing mix, not just a thing or a product. This 
is a key aspect of the model being presented here, 
particularly since the elements of the marketing mix 
are highly interrelated and interdependent (Cooke, 
1983a p. 266). The four major interrelated elements 
of the marketing mix are a package and it is the 
package that is marketed not individual elements of 
the package. 

Demand: The demand for the product of a single 
seller in an industry is determined by two different 
sets of factors. nne set of factors determines the 
demand for the entire industry. These factors are 
the average price of the product, the price of all 
other products (substitutes, complimentary and gen­
eral price level--income effect), the income of the 
buyer and the buyer's taste toward the product. The 
other set of factors determines the demand for one 
seller in relation to the demand of all other sell­
ers. These are the factors of product quality, 
availability, price and promotion of one seller in 
relation to that of all his direct competitors. To 
determine the demand of one seller in relation to 
his direct competitors it is desirable to use a 
relative measure such as market share rather than an 
absolute measure such as sales in physical units. 
Market share is the ratio of one seller's demand to 
total market demand, it is relative sales. The 
determinants of market share are relative product 
quality, availability, price and promotion. Market 
share of a given seller is a function of effective 
product quality expenditure share of the that sell­
er, effective availability expenditure share, rela­
tive price, the effective promotional expenditure 
and lagged market share to account for the carryover 
effect. This is Kotler's fundamental theorm of 
market share determination (Cooke, 1982). The pit­
falls of using an absolute measure of demand is 
illustrated in this simple example. There are two 
sellers in a market which is characterized by a 
highly inelastic total demand curve. One seller 
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raises prices 10% and the other seller raises prices 
20%. Buyers are otherwise indifferent to the mar­
keting mixes of the two sellers and knowledge is 
perfect. Buyers wi 11 make their purchases from the 
first seller and will stop purchases from the sec­
ond. If analysis is done on the basis of absolute 
sales an increase in price for the first seller 
results in increased sales which is inconsistent 
with theory. If analysis is done on the basis of 
share the observer will note an increase in market 
share (to 100%) for the first seller when relative 
price decreases which is consistent with theory. In 
markets with several sellers and different determi­
nants of both total demand and a single seller's 
relative demand relative measures are more appropri­
ate. Also common factors such as the state of the 
economy cancel out (Cooke, 1983b). 

Dividing the Mix 

It is possible to separate the marketing mix into 
two components, price and the rest of the mix. By 
holding the rest of the mix constant while varying 
price a relationship between price and market share 
is established for one seller if the total marketing 
mix of all sellers also remains constant. If this 
is done for all sellers (an experiment which re­
quires all elements of the marketing mix to be held 
constant except for price which is varied for each 
seller at the same time), over a sufficiently wide 
range, it is possible to determine a price for equal 
market shares. This price at the market share which 
is equal for all sellers becomes a measure of the 
rest of a seller's marketing mix. Thus the seller 
who commands the highest price at this point has the 
mix of product quality, availability, promotion and 
image (including carryover), and the psychological 
aspects of price and place deemed most desirable by 
buyers as a group because they are willing to pay 
more for the non-price (which includes the psycho­
logical aspect of price) part of that seller's 
mix. Conversely, the seller whose mix becomes de­
sirable to the buyers as a group only when its price 
is the lowest has the least desirable non-price part 
of the mix to buyers. If this measurement technique 
were valid it would permit measuring the effective­
ness of the non-price part of the marketing mix 
since the expenditures for the non-price part are 
known. The difference between the value as deter­
mined by this technique and the cost as determined 
by the expenditures is a measure of the effective­
ness of these expenditures. 
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